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To:      All BSAS Licensed and Contracted Programs
From:  Deirdre Calvert, LICSW, Director of the Bureau of Substance Addiction Services
Date:

February 22, 2021
Re:      Ensuring Access by Reducing Barriers to Admission Related to COVID-19 
The purpose of this memo is to provide guidance to all programs licensed/contracted by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health’s (DPH) Bureau of Substance Addiction Services (BSAS) to reduce barriers to treatment for substance use disorder treatment. BSAS licensed/contracted healthcare settings shall ensure that an individual evaluation is completed on all applicants for admission. This includes prohibiting the practice of categorically applying requirements for  patients/residents to produce a negative COVID-19 test, or to produce evidence of being vaccinated for COVID-19, in order to obtain admission to a BSAS licensed/contracted facility. 
This guidance is intended to supplement, not supplant, provisions from regulatory agencies that oversee programs licensed by BSAS.
This guidance will be updated as needed and as additional information is available. Please regularly check mass.gov/covid19 for updated guidance.
BSAS Standards of Care, Practice Guidance, and Regulatory Requirements
Individuals with substance use disorder have an increased risk for infectious disease, including COVID-19. BSAS licensed/contracted programs are required to adhere to the BSAS Standards of Care requirements, including the Practice Guidance: Infectious Disease and Substance Use, which is regarding patients who present with co-occurring infectious diseases.

These standards include an understanding that providers shall promote integrated screening and treatment responses to the patients as a whole, and all individuals accessing substance use treatment should have access to appropriate medical services to reduce risk and the progression of the disease. Therefore, treatment programs should test patients for the presence of infectious diseases as well as provide targeted risk-reduction counseling, linking patients to treatment if necessary. As healthcare providers, BSAS programs must make every effort to assess and treat as appropriate any co-morbid condition.
Also, as a reminder, the regulations for Licensure of Substance Use Disorder Treatment Programs (Regulations) explicitly require programs to admit and treat patients on a non-discriminatory basis. (105 CMR 164.039) 
Prohibited Requirements

Therefore, programs cannot require patients to:

1. Submit a negative COVID-19 test at admission to prove that they are not infected with COVID-19; OR
2. Submit evidence of being vaccinated for COVID-19 at admission; OR
3. Undergo vaccination while admitted to the program.

These prohibited requirements create additional barriers to care for those who do not have the ability to personally access COVID-19 testing or vaccination, or who have religious/personal beliefs that would lead them to refuse vaccination. 
Additionally, many testing sites throughout the Commonwealth do not provide physical copies of test results deeming a person to be negative for COVID-19, so even patients/residents who have tested negative for COVID-19 may not have proof in their possession. Similarly, patients/residents may not have their vaccination history card on hand when seeking substance use disorder treatment.
Program Testing at Admission
BSAS licensed/contracted programs may provide a COVID-19 test at admission if they have capacity to do so. They may also connect a patient/resident to COVID-19 testing as long as appropriate transportation and coordination with the testing provider is given. While the program waits for test results, they must ensure that patients/residents are isolated/quarantined appropriately pursuant to BSAS guidance. 

Programs should mitigate the chance of exposing staff/patients/residents at admission by following all applicable BSAS and DPH guidance, including but not limited to BSAS’ guidance on Preventing COVID-19 Infections and Use of Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) in BSAS-Licensed/Contracted Programs.

All COVID-19 public health guidance and directives from BSAS may also be found at the following link: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/covid-19-public-health-guidance-and-directives#substance-addiction-service-providers- 
Vaccine Safety
COVID-19 vaccines have been found to be safe and effective. Please work in partnership with your program’s staff and patients to educate them on the safety of the COVID-19 vaccine. Further details on vaccine safety can be found at DPH’s COVID-19 Vaccine Frequently Asked Questions webpage.
Call BSAS’ Helpline at 1-800-327-5050 (8am-10pm Mon-Fri, 8am-6pm on weekends) to get information on programs and services that are best for you in your area. Go to www.helplinema.org/help for more details.



MARYLOU SUDDERS


Secretary


MONICA BHAREL, MD, MPH Commissioner





Tel: 617-624-6000


www.mass.gov/dph











CHARLES D. BAKER


Governor


KARYN E. POLITO


Lieutenant Governor








2

